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Dear Anne Hill School Community,

 

I am filled with immense pride as I reflect on our journey and the wonderful memories we 

have created along the way.

 

We started our primary campus with just one class, and today, we celebrate the graduation 

of our first batch of Year 6 students.  From a single campus, we have expanded to two 

campuses and established a bilingual school. This growth is a testament to our community’s 

dedication and hard work.

 

Continuous improvement remains a cornerstone of our school. We are excited about the 

new sports facilities being constructed next door to the primary campus. This will provide our 

students with enhanced opportunities for physical development and well-being.

 

As we embrace change, we wish Mr. Brendan all the best as he moves to the UK. We are 

grateful that he will continue to contribute to the AHI community from abroad.  We are 

thrilled to welcome Mr. Sean, who will be stepping in as the new Head of School, and also 

covering Mr. Brendan’s role. His fresh perspective and leadership will surely bring new energy 

to our school.

 

This year’s successes would not have been possible without the efforts of everyone in our 

community. I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to every member of our community.

To our parents, staff, and students – let’s celebrate this year’s achievements and look forward 

to another memorable year ahead!

Sincerely,

 

Sandy Lim

 FROM THE 
HEAD OF 
SCHOOL 
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As your principal, I would like to take this opportunity to recap and review all 

the incredible moments of this academic year. We have had an excellent 

nurtured time together, learning and growing as a community. We have 

achieved so much together, both in and out of the classroom, and I am 

proud of everything we have accomplished, though various events.  

As we come to the end of another academic year. This year has been 

remarkable, from the heights to the challenges we have faced together. 

Throughout the year, I have witnessed your passion and dedication 

towards AHI. One of my key values and moral education includes respect, 

responsibility, honesty and care. We want to impart to your child through 

character education, to teach the child the difference between needs 

and wants to enjoy their childhood. 

We have a continuous and steady growth to our enrolment from children 

whose parents are from all walks of life and from different countries we 

welcome you all! This is a great plus as our children are exposed to multiple 

nationalities and cultures. Therefore, giving them a holistic education. 

I would like to take this moment to thank you for your commitment support, 

and the moments that we have shared together. These will forever be 

cherished and remembered.  

As we look forward to a new academic year, let us continue to strive for 

more excellence, success and more incredible moments together. 

Thank you, Families!  

Anne Hill

FROM THE 
CO-FOUNDER 
& PRESCHOOL 
PRINCIPAL 
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Dear Students, Parents, and Teachers,

As we come to the end of another academic year, it fills me with great pride 

to reflect everything we have achieved and all of the wonderful memories 

that have been created along the way.

We welcomed many new families to our community, recruited some excellent 

new teachers, and also made many improvements to our facilities and the 

quality of teaching and learning.

I’m sure everyone has their own favourite moments, but, for me, the Songkran 

assembly and water festival stand out in my mind. World Book Day was 

another fun addition to our school calendar—something I hope students will 

look forward to each year after year. Elsewhere, this year also marked our first 

ever Year 6 graduation—a historic moment in the school’s history. 

None of this year’s successes would have been possible without the efforts 

of everyone in our community. In particular, I want to thank our dedicated 

teachers and support staff for all their commitment and hard work. They have 

regularly gone above and beyond to provide engaging and meaningful 

learning experiences. 

I also want to thank our parents for their ongoing support both at home and 

in school. Special thanks must also go out to the parents who kindly agreed 

to support our Mother Language Day and all those who contributed to the 

International Day. Both proved to be very successful events.

Finally, to our students, I hope you enjoyed this year and feel proud of 

everything you have achieved. As you look back through all the photographs, 

I hope it brings you great joy and brings back fond memories that you will 

cherish forever!

Best wishes,

Brendan Hearne

FROM THE 
PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 
PRINCIPAL
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AHI buzzed with excitement as the ‘Back to School’ season for AY 2023-2024 kicked off with Orientation 

Day. New faces mingled with familiar ones, as new students met their classmates and existing ones 

reunited with friends. It was a day of anticipation and preparation, as students eagerly met their class 

teachers for the year ahead, readying themselves for the challenges and adventures awaiting in the 

new school year. Orientation Day set the tone for a year filled with learning, growth, and friendship at AHI.



BACK TO 
SCHOOL
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The vibrant spirit of the Mid-Autumn Festival found a home at AHI this year, 

echoing the traditions celebrated by families and children in Vietnam. The 

school hosted a myriad of festivities, including lion dances, face painting, 

mooncake sharing, a lantern competition to vote for the best hand-made 

lanterns, tò he (Vietnamese toy figurines), and a photo booth to capture 

special moments with Chi Hang and Chú Cuoi. These activities paid homage 

to the rich traditions surrounding this festive occasion.
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For the fifth consecutive year, AHI welcomed the HOW-oween Charity 

Bazaar with open arms and warm hearts. A joint endeavor between AHI 

and Helping Orphans Worldwide (HOW), the event seamlessly blended 

fun, support, and positive impact. This year, we hosted over 80 incredible 

vendors and sponsors offering dining options, market activities, a lucky 

draw, performances, and carnival games. And, of course, we cannot forget 

to mention our iconic hauntingly epic haunted house, a HOW-oween 

tradition that sent shivers down our spines. The funds generated from this 

event went to grassroots charity activities in Vinh Long, in partnership with 

the Social Protection Center of Vinh Long province.

HOW - OWEENCHARITY BAZAAR
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HOW - OWEENCHARITY BAZAAR
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Teacher’s Day at AHI is not just a moment to say thank you; it is also a moment to celebrate the bond 

between teachers and students that inspires and uplifts the entire community.  The academic and 

parent community came together to organise an appreciation session, celebrating the presence 

of our dedicated teachers and learning and teaching assistants (LTAs).  On this occasion, students 

crafted meaningful and creative cards, flower bouquets, and sent sincere thanks to their teachers. 

What began as a regular assembly transformed into a memorable celebration for our beloved 

teachers and teaching assistants, highlighted by meaningful performances by students dedicated 

to their teachers.

HAPPY 
TEACHER’S DAY
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Christmas brought a festive atmosphere to both campuses at AHI. The primary school campus buzzed 

with holiday spirit as students and parents gathered to adorn the classrooms and hallways with 

festive decorations. Every nook and cranny exuded the joy of the season, from dazzling Christmas 

trees to intricate motifs, creating a heartwarming reflection of AHI’s close-knit community.

Meanwhile, the Preschool eagerly awaited its annual Christmas Concert. Themed “Frosty 

Fantasia” this year, the event featured over 10 performances from around the world. The talented 

preschool students took the stage with their vibrant voices, dances, 

and laughter. The atmosphere was electric, reaching peak 

excitement when Santa Claus made his grand entrance 

on his bicycle.

CHRISTMAS 
Concert Decoration&
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Tet Event

This year, the AHI community hosted the Tet celebration, 

marking the arrival of the Year of the Dragon. The dragon, 

symbolising good fortune, luck, and benevolence, set the 

tone for the festivities. The event unfolded on a bustling 

afternoon as the entire community geared up to welcome 

the Lunar New Year in Vietnam. Cultural performances by 

AHI students, traditional activity booths, magnificent lion 

dance performances, and wishes hung on the wishing 

tree filled the atmosphere.

The event served as a vibrant showcase 

of our community’s diversity and cultural 

heritage. The traditional costumes worn by 

staff and students added to the colourful 

spectacle of the occasion.
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Earlier this year, AHI warmly welcomed prospective families through its Open House 

events. These occasions provided new parents with a glimpse into the vibrant 

school life at AHI. We would like to thank all parent and student ambassadors who 

generously shared their experiences and testimonials during these events. 

Additionally, we applaud the incredible performances showcased by AHI 

students, which added to the memorable experience for our guests.

OPEN HOUSE 
EVENT
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Happy Mother’s Day to all the wonder women in our lives! Today, we celebrate and honour 

the countless ways you support us, from comforting hugs and tender kisses to nurturing 

meals and bedtime stories. We are deeply grateful for all the unconditional love you shower 

us throughout our lifetime. 

Let’s pause today to express our heartfelt appreciation for the incredible mothers and 

mother-like figures who play such pivotal roles in shaping our lives. Wishing each and every 

one of you a joyous and Happy Mother’s Day!

MOTHER’S DAY
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As the school year came to an end, we came together to celebrate Father’s 

Day with the fathers of our students. To all the fathers, we extend our deepest 

gratitude for being our pillar of support, our guardians, and our greatest source 

of encouragement. From teaching us life skills like riding a bike to cheering us on 

at every game, all of these actions never go unnoticed. We cherish you more 

than words can express. Thank you for being an integral part of AHI school life this 

academic year, and we look forward to your participation next year! 
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INTERNATIONAL DAY
2024

In line with AHI’s tradition of honouring cultural diversity, this year’s 

International Day adopted the theme “One World, Many Cultures”! 

Parents and students alike embraced this theme by showcasing traditional 

cuisines, costumes, and captivating performances. Attendees were 

immersed in the spirit of cultural unity as they participated in folk games 

and activities.

We extend our sincere appreciation to the parent community for their 

collaborative efforts in co-organising this event. Their dedication in 

representing their respective countries through engaging cultural booths 

added great value as students went around to collect stamps for their 

event passports! 

36



We want to remind everyone of the true meaning of Easter - a symbol of hope, 

renewal, and new beginnings. Let’s take some time to teach children that Easter 

is more than just decorating eggs. It also signifies new life and a fresh start. So let’s 

celebrate this day in a fun and meaningful way, and appreciate the beauty of 

life around us.
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Songkran
Festival

As part of our initiative to introduce our AHI students to diverse cultural 

celebrations, this year, the school community observed the 

Songkran Festival, a Thai New Year’s celebration. This 

festival coincides with the new year festivities of various 

regions in South East Asia and South Asia. The highlight of 

the event was the widespread use of water across the 

campus. During the Primary School Assembly, students 

were introduced to ‘Rod Nam Dum Hua,’ a Thai tradition 

where water is poured over the hands of teachers during 

Songkran, symbolising the seeking of blessings and forgiveness 

from respected elders. This was followed by a ‘water fight,’ during 

which students engaged in splashing and spraying water at each 

other, immersing themselves in the experience. Meanwhile, at the 

preschool campus, students also participated in water activities with 

the assistance of our beloved Bubble Man.
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CHILDREN’S DAY

41



Happy Children’s Day to our extraordinary preschool and 

primary students! Today, we celebrated your boundless 

energy, endless curiosity, and the vibrant spirit you brought 

to our school community. Your presence filled our school 

walkways with joy, and we wanted you to know how much 

we valued and appreciated each of you. You made our 

school a dynamic and special place, and we were grateful 

to be a part of your journey of growth and learning.

On this memorable day, we had prepared exciting activities 

and surprises to ensure that you had a day filled with laughter 

and fond memories. As you continue to explore the world, 

we encourage you to stay curious, be kind, and embrace 

new adventures. We can’t wait to witness the incredible 

things you’d achieve. Happy Children’s Day!
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Happy Graduation Day to all our fantastic preschool 

and primary students! Today marks a significant 

milestone as we celebrate your hard work, 

dedication, and achievements throughout your 

educational journey.

Your transformation into remarkable individuals fills 

us with immense pride, and we have full confidence 

that you will excel in the next chapter of your lives, 

whether it be at AHI or elsewhere around the world. 

As we commemorate your accomplishments 

today, let us also take a moment to look back on 

the memories and lessons that have sculpted your 

character. Embracing the challenges ahead, may 

you carry forward the wisdom gained and the 

friendships forged during your time at our school.
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Outdoor learning played an important role in the 

educationall experiences at AHI, offering students 

enriching experiences beyond textbooks. From short trips 

to petting farms and educational theme parks, to longer 

residential trips such as Vung Tau, every year level had the 

chance to engage in meaningful field trips that complemented 

the knowledge they had gained in the classrooms. Through these 

field trips, students embraced the opportunity to deepen their 

understanding of the world around them. 

FIELD TRIPS
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At AHI, Sports Week is a time when our school values of resilience, 

At AHI, Sports Week wasn’t merely a showcase of athleticism; it 

was a celebration of resilience, adaptability, and sportsmanship. 

Throughout the week, students embraced challenges with 

courage, embodying the school’s core values on and off the field. 

From activities like the egg-and-spoon race to basketball, and the 

excitement of standing long jump and welly wanging, Sports Week 

imparted lessons that extended far beyond the realm of sports. It 

served as a testament to the spirit of teamwork and the pursuit of 

excellence that defines the AHI community. 

  

SPORTS WEEK

52



53



54

 From the 13th to the 17th of November, primary 

school students on campus participated in 

Anti-Bullying Week. Engaging in colourful and 

creative activities, such as wearing Odd Socks 

and sporting Wacky Hair, they embarked on a 

mission to celebrate differences and promote 

kindness and acceptance.

Aligned with AHI’s mission, we believe in 

establishing safe spaces for students to 

grow and express themselves authentically. 

Together, we stand united against bullying, 

striving to create a world where every child 

feels valued and included!

Anti-Bullying 
Week
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CCAs

Afterschool Co-Curricular Activities (CCAs) 

were an integral part of AHI’s holistic 

education. They provided students with a great 

opportunity to explore their interests, develop new 

skills, and make friends. Additionally, they helped students 

to stay active and healthy, and to relieve stress from the school day. 

AHI offered various types of CCAs to cater to different interests, including 

Football, Chess, Little Chef, Roller Blading, Public Speaking, Languages, 

Art & Design, and more. Whether on the field, in the studio, or on stage, 

CCAs at AHI enriched the educational journey, empowering students to 

thrive both inside and outside the classroom. 
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Primary World Book Day 

At AHI, World Book Day is a celebration of storytelling and the joy of reading. It’s a day where we come together to celebrate the magic of literature and foster a love of reading. To celebrate this, both students and teachers dressed up as their favourite book characters, participated in a parade, and listened to our very own author, Mr. David, read one of his own stories. Following this, students engaged in various book-themed activities and reading sessions in class.  
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Primary 
Earth 
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Primary 
Earth 

This year, we celebrated Earth Day with the theme ‘Planet vs. Plastics,’ 

aimed at tackling single-use plastic. Our goal was to foster creativity 

and innovation to reduce the reliance on single-use plastic. Each year, 

a group was tasked with a class project to transform a single-use plastic 

item into something practical and useful. Collectively, we were 

dedicated to making a tangible difference for our planet. 

We invite you to join us in our mission to protect our 

planet and inspire meaningful change. Together, 

let’s strive for a brighter future for our Earth.

Primary  Earth  Day
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Y6 
Collaboration 

With 
Singapore 
Students

We’re on a mission to nurture cultural understanding, language 

proficiency, and essential skills that are key to success in today’s 

interconnected world. As a conclusion to the Flat Stanley programme, students 

from Yu Neng Primary School in Singapore engaged in an exciting virtual cross-

cultural exchange with our students from AHI. This helps to empower our learners 

with the qualities of being well-rounded, globally-minded, and lifelong learners.



Through these dynamic interactions, they 

will not only refine their language and 

interpersonal skills but also gain first-hand 

insights into diverse perspectives.
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GLOBAL
AWARENESS
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A group of Singaporean teacher leaders visited AHI in May 

to exchange ideas, share professional learning, and teach 

the students about Singaporean culture. Their visit aimed 

to foster collaboration, deepen cultural understanding, 

and enhance the professional development of both 

Singaporean and AHI educators. This exchange of 

knowledge and experiences strengthened the bonds 

between the two educational communities and opened 

doors for future collaborations. The visit showcased the 

power of partnership and highlighted the importance of 

global interconnectedness in education.

Singapore
Teacher 
Leaders 
Visit
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GERMS LEARNING IN 
NUSERY 1 

In Nursery 1, we dedicated a whole week to studying germs. We 

learnt that germs vary in size and colour, being quite different from 

each other. Although we cannot see them, they are always around 

us. To reinforce this knowledge, we created a poster to remind us of 

the presence of germs in our lives and how to avoid them. Activities 

like this also allow students to practise working in a group, which is 

one of the core social skills.

We used a “blowing paints” technique to create images of germs 

with the help of straws. While completing this task, students learnt to 

control the airflow and direct it in a desired way to create germ-like 

pictures. It was a brand new activity for the kids, bringing so much 

joy and fun to everyone!
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=
The children explored the theme “My Toy Shop” by making and decorating their own robots 

within their groups. They identified and named the robot’s body parts and even learned 

to speak like one, just like in the book we read – “Harry and the Robots”! They used their 

language skills in play situations and a variety of developmentally-appropriate contexts, such 

as role-play, storytelling, and giving and receiving instructions.

They also explored size and shape through construction materials, puzzles, modelling, and 

creative activities. This activity was not only fun but also a great way to problem-solve, think 

critically, and use their imagination to be creative in building their own robots out of 

different items in the classroom.

A ROBOT RUMPUS IN 

NURSERY 2 
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Superheroes        
To The Rescue

The children had an incredibly engaging and enriching experience during the “To the 

Rescue - Superheroes” unit! Starting the year with such an exciting and memorable 

theme must have set a fantastic tone for the rest of the academic year. The progression 

from creating superhero costumes to immersing themselves in role-playing activities 

shows a thoughtful and comprehensive approach to learning. It’s wonderful to hear 

how the children were able to develop various skills and enjoy themselves throughout 

the unit. The integration of hands-on activities like making masks, wristbands, and 

capes likely made the learning experience even more meaningful and enjoyable for 

the students.

          NURSERY 2
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We embarked on an exciting journey to bring the supermarket experience into our classrooms, intertwining 

learning in Maths and Understanding the World. Through hands-on activities, our young learners explored 

mathematical concepts such as counting, sorting, and comparing while engaging in role-playing 

scenarios as shoppers and cashiers. As they navigated through the aisles, they gained a deeper 

understanding of the world around them, learning about different foods, currencies, and cultures. 

By immersing themselves in this interactive learning environment, our students not only honed their 

mathematical skills but also developed a broader perspective of the diverse community.

71

“Supermarket” 
Experience in 
Kindergarten Class
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MESSAGES FROM 
OUR TEACHERS



MESSAGES FROM 
OUR TEACHERS



Dear Students, 

The last day of 2023-2024 school year is here!  One 

door closes and another one is about to open 

soon. It was an absolute pleasure to have been 

your teacher the past 10 months! I want to thank 

each of you for all the laughter, the warmth, and 

the memories that we have shared. 

There were so many exciting things that we 

learned and explored as a class family. We skip-

counted in maths, planted beans in the ECO 

Garden for science, made “terrible playdough” 

just like the terrible soup in the story of Billy and 

the Beast, and walked our first WORLD BOOK 

CHARACTER parade together like shining 

superstars! Thank you for all that, because 

when I teach, I learn. 

Ms. Katelyn  
Year 1A
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Each of you will always have a special place in my 

heart as we carry on with our lives. Remember to 

always give it 100% and strive to be the best version 

of yourself each day! Have an amazing summer 

with your family and friends! 

Always,

Ms. Katelyn
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Dear Students,

I am so lucky to have been your teacher. This year 

was filled with so much love and laughter, along 

with lessons and learning. We not only learned 

how to read and write, but we got to learn how to 

work and play with numbers, we also travelled to 

magical and mystical lands in IPC and discovered 

the beautiful world around us in Science. Who 

knew learning could be so fun!

Ms. Sam 
Year 1B
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I am so incredibly proud of each and every student. 

I have seen great skills development; I’ve seen the 

beginning of beautiful friendships and I have witnessed 

such love and kindness. I cannot describe how happy 

I am to see your growth and tenacity shine through 

every academic and social interaction.

I hope you all continue to give 

your best in all you do, rise to 

every challenge and never 

ever give up! Remember how 

much I love you all! 

Best wishes,

Ms. Sam
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Dear Students, 

What a brilliant year we have just had! 

I am so proud of each and every one of 

you. You have all worked so hard since 

starting school last August! The progress you 

have made in both English and Maths is 

phenomenal! Well done to you for learning 

how to read, practicing how to spell and 

write independently, and learning how to 

add and subtract numbers. 

We have made so many wonderful and 

unforgettable memories this year at AHI, such as 

our amazing field-trip to Vietopia, when Santa 

came to visit us at Christmas time, growing our 

very own plants in the school garden, our giant 

water-fight during Songkran, and celebrating 

lots of different cultures and traditions on 

International Day. 

Ms. Jennifer 
Year 1C
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It has been an absolute pleasure to work with all of 

you, and I will always cherish the delightful memories 

we have made together. You have really made my 

first year teaching in Vietnam so special! I wish you all 

the best going into Year 2 next year, as you embark 

on new, fun and exciting adventures!

Best wishes,

Ms. Jennifer

You have shown to be true artists this year 

when you made beautiful lanterns for the Mid-

Autumn Festival, when you turned a pumpkin 

into a book character for Halloween, and 

when you made your very own treasure chest 

out of recycled materials. 
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Dear Students, 

It has been such a joy to be your teacher. You have 

been a wonderful class to teach! You have all worked so 

hard, grown and developed so much over the year. We 

have learnt so much together. 
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In Topic, we learnt about Metacognition which 

involved lots of games as part of our learning. 

I was impressed by all of your memories when 

we played the shopping list game! We learnt 

about feelings, zones of regulation and rainbow 

breathing. We also learnt about people of the 

past and we all dressed up and pretended to 

be statues in a museum!  It was really interesting 

to learn about different people who did great 

things or changed the world! 

You also enjoyed music with Mr David, Art with 

Miss Rhianne and you took part in performances 

for Tet, Anti-Bullying Week, World Book Day and 

International Day. I am so proud of each and 

everyone of you! As well as your learning, you’ve 

enjoyed dance breaks, songs and stories at 

snack time, circle-time, playing with blocks and 

making things during freetime. 

You have learnt so much and I hope you will 

remember what you learnt in Year 2 in years to 

come. I will never forget you and I wish you all 

the best for Year 3 and beyond! 

Thank you for being my class, 	

Miss Hannah

You started Year 2 with the lovely Miss Angie. You read a book 

about Wolves, learnt about transport in Topic and mapped your 

journey to school. We enjoyed reading Water Protectors, Minpins, 

the Owl and the Pussy Cat, Grandad’s Camper and Ocean Meets 

Sky. You’ve learnt about nouns, adjectives, verbs, adverbs and 

conjunctions. You’ve written poems, stories, fact files, recounts 

and made story maps. I won’t forget our class poem that we 

wrote for World Poetry Day. “Underneath the table…”

In Math’s you learnt about shapes, money and time. You made 

shapes with lolly sticks and our bodies, we made our own 

miniature money, measured our height and played team games 

using containers to measure water in millimetres and litres. We also 

learnt fractions and the four operations; addition, subtraction, 

multiplication and division. I also made our own clocks out of 

paper, when we were learning about time. 

Ms. Hannah 
Year 2A
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In Class 2B, we’ve had a blast,

Learning lots, friendships that last.

From Halloween’s spooky delight, 

To Songkran’s water fight so bright.

Ms. Danielle 
Year 2B
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As this year ends, we say goodbye,

With memories cherished, soaring high. 

In Class 2B, we’ve made our mark, 

Forever shining, like a spark.

Ms. Danielle 

New faces joined our merry crew,

Old friends waved with anew.

World Book day, dressed up in fun,

Our adventures never done.
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Dear Students,

We have had a wonderful year together at AHI. 

We have written many imaginative and creative 

stories using amazing vocabulary, completed 

twelve different Maths books, discovered more 

about who we are in the world during Topic classes, 

played music, painted in art and learnt exciting 

coding skills in ICT.

Mr. David Year 3A
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Do you remember our exciting trip to Snow 

Town and the Year 3 sleep over in school? 

Your teamwork and collaboration skills 

during these events were amazing!  I have 

been really impressed by everyone’s hard 

work and by how much you have learned. 

You have done an amazing job, and I am 

very proud of each one of you.

Enjoy your summer, and I am looking 

forward to seeing all the great things 

you will achieve next year!

Best regards,

Mr. David
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Dear Students,

We have had a wonderful year 

together at AHI. We have read so many 

books and learned a lot of interesting 

things. Do you remember our exciting 

trip to Snowtown? We also had a lot 

of fun during the school sleepover. 

Your teamwork and collaboration skills 

during these events were amazing!  

Mr. Matt 
Year 3B
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Enjoy your summer, and I am looking forward to seeing all 

the great things you will achieve next year!

Best regards, 

Mr. Matt

I have been really impressed by everyone’s hard 

work and by how much you have learned. You have 

done an amazing job, and I am very proud of each 

one of you.
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 Dear Students, 

Let’s give a cheer, 

For a fantastic year we’ve had right here!  

In our classroom, diverse and bright, 

We’ve learned and grown with all our might.  

 

MS. CJ Year 4A

We celebrated differences, big and small,  

Embracing uniqueness, one and all.  

Respectful, responsible, and kind, 

These values in our hearts we bind.  
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Ethical choices, we’ve made them too,  

Doing what’s right, through and through.  

So here’s to Year 4A, full of glee,  

A year of learning, for you and me! 

 Through thick and thin, 

4A, for the win! 

Remember, the journey doesn’t end here. 

Keep shining brightly, Year 4! 

 Wishing you all the best adventures 

ahead.  

With love, 

Ms. CJ. 

Empathy, oh how we’ve learned to feel,  

Understanding others is a big deal!  

Creativity sparked in every task,  

Imagination soaring, no need to ask. 
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Dear Students,

We have had a wonderful year together at AHI. 

We have learned so many interesting things 

about fractions, the solar system, and even about 

starting our own businesses. Do you remember 

our exciting trips to Tri An lake and the rock 

climbing wall? Your teamwork and collaboration 

skills during these events were outstanding!

Mr. Mitchell 
Year 4B
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I have been really impressed by everyone’s hard work 

and by how much you have learned. You have done an 

amazing job, and I am very proud of each one of you.

Enjoy your summer, and I am 

looking forward to hearing 

about all the great things you 

will achieve next year!

Best regards, 

Mr. Mitchell
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Dear Students,

What an exciting year we have had 

together! This year has been filled with 

incredible learning experiences for you. 

From developing our measurement skills 

in math, to exploring the atmosphere 

and water cycle in Science. You really 

enjoyed learning about why people 

move across the world and you showed 

the utmost humility and empathy when 

we explored the different ways to 

support refugees and local charities. 

Some of the art work you produced 

during this topic was beautiful.

Do you remember our exciting trip 

to Vũng Tàu? We had so much fun 

hiking, swimming and working as part 

of a team. I was so impressed by your 

collaboration skills!

Ms. Therese 
Year Y5
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You have worked incredibly hard this year, you have 

approached each new learning challenge with enthusiasm 

and determination and I have been so impressed. I cannot 

wait to see you all again next year, for another year of 

growing, learning and adventure.

Have a lovely summer break!

Ms. Therese
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Dear Students,

After an amazing Year 6 together at AHI, I 

want to take a moment to reflect on the 

incredible journey we’ve shared. From 

our captivating exploration of the solar 

system in Mission to Mars, to our insightful 

discoveries about the workings of the 

brain in Brainwave, and our fascinating 

study of inventions in What Price Progress, 

each lesson has been a stepping stone in 

our collective learning adventure.

Mr. Matthew 
Year Y6
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I wish you all a fantastic summer and I eagerly 

anticipate hearing about the wonderful 

experiences you’ll have and the goals you’ll 

achieve in secondary school!

Best regards,

Mr. Matthew

One of the highlights of our year was undoubtedly our 

unforgettable trip to Vũng Tàu. We conquered mountain 

trails, embraced the thrills of the amusement park, and 

relished in three days of independence away from parents!

I am bursting with pride as I reflect on the dedication and 

progress each of you has shown this year. You have all 

impressed me so much with your progress in writing and I 

can’t believe how many English books you’ve all gone 

through! Your resilience and hard work during exams were 

amazing, and I couldn’t be prouder of each and every one 

of you.
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